
 м 

 

Vˏˌ˕ˍ˅ 21  
I˓˓˕˅ 2 

F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 
2019 

 

E˖˅˒˙ Tˈ˕˒˓˄ˁ˙ 
 6:00pm     
Thursday Night Life 

 
 

Saturday, February 2 
9:00am     Setting our    
             Direction Workshop 
 

Monday, February  4 
7:00pm     UMM Dinner 
 

Tuesday, February 5 
6:30pm    Community 
Engagement Team Meeting 
 

Wednesday, February  6 
6:00pm    Chapel Bells 
7:00pm    Trustees Meeting 
 

Saturday, February 9 
12:00pm   Dorothy Day Ministry 
 

Sunday, February 10 
10:00am  Valentine Bake Sale 
12:00pm  Visitation Meeting 
 

Tuesday, February 12 
7:00pm   ASP Info Session 
 

Wednesday, February 13 
6:00pm     Chapel Bells 
 

Sunday, February 17 
12:00pm   Education Meeting 
 

Monday, February 18 
PRESIDENTôS DAY 
UMCD Office Closed 
 

Tuesday, February 19 
7:30pm      UMCD Book Club 
 

Wednesday, February 20 
6:00pm     Chapel Bells 
7:00pm     ASP Meeting 
 

Saturday, February 23 
4:30pm     ASP Fiesta 
 

Wednesday, February 27 
6:00pm     Chapel Bells 
7:00pm     Finance Meeting 
 

 

 
 

General Conference: The Way Forward 

 

From February 23-26, there is a Special Session of general Conference of  

the United Methodist Church, meeting in St. Louis, for the purpose of 

determining what the language of our Book of Discipline shall be re: the  

full inclusion or lack thereof of LGBT persons.  Currently, our Book of 

Discipline forbids the performing of same gender weddings in our churches  

or by our clergy.  It also forbids the ordination of ñself-avowed, practicing 

homosexuals.ò   
 

Three proposals are currently before the  

General Conference for consideration at the session: 
 

1. The One Church Plan: Would remove the restrictive language in  

      the Discipline but add language that protects a congregation or annual   

      conference if it chooses to not allow same gender weddings or the  

      ordination of gay candidates.  In essence, each annual conference would  

      decide for itself how it wants to proceed re: these issues, with individual  

      congregations or clergy retaining the freedom to make their own choices. 
 

2. The Connectional Conference Plan: Would necessitate every    

      church and every conference choosing if it wishes to be part of newly 

      constructed conference areas that would be progressive, traditional, 

      or contextual.   
 

3.   The Traditionalist Plan: Would keep the restrictive language of the 

      Discipline and also add punishments for bishops, pastors and 

      Boards of Ordained Ministry who do not adhere to the Discipline.   

 

(continued on page 2)       
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(Continued from page 1) 
 

 

(Though The UMC Judicial Council in October ruled most of the proposed punitive measures as 

unconstitutional). 
 

The Council of Bishops has moved to support the One Church Plan, believing it is our best hope for 

keeping the denomination together.   
 

At the district gathering at our church November 27, at which Bishop Bickerton addressed clergy  

and laity present, it was clear from a straw poll that a vast majority of the 100 + persons present,  

also supported the One Church Plan. It was also highlighted that any of the above plans could be 

amended to the point where they no longer resemble the current plans.    
 

It is also possible that the General Conference will end up doing nothing to change the status quo. 
 

Bishop Bickerton has asked that every United Methodist take 3 minutes of every day between  

2:23pm and 2:26pm (representing the dates of the Special Session) to be in prayer for the work of  

the upcoming Conference and for our denomination as a whole.   
 

This Sunday, February 3,  I will remain after worship to answer questions to the best of my ability 

that individuals might have about the three plans being proposed and how they might affect the 

denomination.  The purpose of this is to address questions only - no extensive discussion and no 

debate will be held.   

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SETTING OUR DIRECTION 
˃ˏˎˆˉ˒ˍˉˎˇ ˏ˕˒ ː˕˒ːˏ˓˅  

ˁˎ˄ ːˌˁˎˎˉˎˇ ˏ˕˒ ˆ˕˔˕˒˅!  
 

Sˁ˔˕˒˄ˁ˙, F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 2  

9:00ˁˍ ˔ˏ 1:30ːˍ 
 

 

 

Everyone is invited to participate in an interactive and engaging  

workshop with one of the objectives being to have fun!  

 

We will come together to explore our purpose as a church and the actions we can take to 

help us realize that purpose. Of course there will be refreshments, we are Methodists after 

all.  Please plan on joining us so we can move forward together. 
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  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 3 - 4˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ Eːˉːˈˁˎ˙ 
     9:30ˁˍ    S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˓˃ˈˏˏˌ ˆˏ˒ ˁˌˌ ˁˇ˅˓  
                         10:30ˁˍ   Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː - Cˏˍˍ˕ˎˉˏˎ ˉˎ F˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː Hˁˌˌ 
      Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ   

  
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 10 - 5˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ Eːˉːˈˁˎ˙ 
     9:30ˁˍ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˓˃ˈˏˏˌ ˆˏ˒ ˁˌˌ ˁˇ˅˓ 
              10:30ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː ˉˎ F˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː Hˁˌˌ    
      Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 

 
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 17 - 6˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ Eːˉːˈˁˎ˙ 
        Nˏ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˓˃ˈˏˏˌ  
              10:30ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː ˉˎ F˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː Hˁˌˌ    
      Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
    12:00ːˍ E˄˕˃ˁ˔ˉˏˎ Cˏˍˍˉ˔˔˅˅ M˅˅˔ˉˎˇ 
     
  S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙, F˅˂˒˕ˁ˒˙ 24 - 7˔ˈ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˁˆ˔˅˒ Eːˉːˈˁˎ˙ 
      9:30ˁˍ S˕ˎ˄ˁ˙ ˓˃ˈˏˏˌ ˆˏ˒ ˁˌˌ ˁˇ˅˓  
              10:30ˁˍ Wˏ˒˓ˈˉː ˉˎ F˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː Hˁˌˌ    
      Pˁ˓˔ˏ˒ Kˉˍ P˒˅ˁ˃ˈˉˎˇ 
 
 

˃ˈˉˌ˄ ˃ˁ˒˅ ˉ˓ ː˒ˏ˖ˉ˄˅˄ ˄˕˒ˉˎˇ ˏ˕˒ ˓˅˒˖ˉ˃˅˓  
 

Jˏˉˎ ˕˓ ˆˏ˒ ˃ˏˆˆ˅˅ ˁˎ˄ ˆ˅ˌˌˏ˗˓ˈˉː  

 

WINTER WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Winter worship will be held in Fellowship Hall through the end of March.  

This cost saving measure has reduced our annual winter heating bill by 

upwards of $3,000 for the past several years. Each week  we will be blessed 

with the opportunity to enhance our worship experience with a visual 

projection by Roger Warmbir. We look forward to a joyous winter season. 
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FROM THE FINANCE COMMITTEE: 
 

 Good News! 
 

 Last year we entered 2018 with a projected deficit of   

 $19,000 and we ended the 2018 year at a break even  

 point, being able to pay all of our end of year  

 obligations.  It took all of us in the congregation  

 working together to keep costs down, attend,  

 participate and support our fund raising events, and  

 keep up with our pledges.  
 

 We know that our members feel this church is not just a place to worship, but a place where friends  

 become part of our United Methodist Church Family and where we can participate in ways to bring   

 hope to our community. It is truly a blessing that we have each other and we were able to meet our   

 financial obligations.   
  

 2019 is projected to again be a tight fiscal year and which will require us to plan for a deficit.  

 We ask for your prayers as we work together to keep the church financially stable.  
 

 Yours in Christ, 

 The Finance Committee  

 

 

VALENTINE'S BAKE SALE 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sweets for your loved ones, your friends and yourself! 
 

Bakers and Buyers are needed for our Annual Valentine's Day Bake Sale.   

Please consider donating your best cakes, pies and  

Cookies (4 to a bag) for this church fundraiser.  

For more information, please contact Barbara Kunicki or Penny McKown. 
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The Sunday School will have its Valentineôs Day party on Sunday, February 3, 2019. 

It will be held during the Sunday School hour in the Pink Room. The youth will work  

on making Valentines for our churchôs homebound members and veterans.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We will also make a blanket for PROJECT LINUS.  

The mission of Linus Project is to provide love, a sense  

of security, warmth and comfort to children who are 

seriously ill, traumatized or otherwise in need through  

the gift of new, handmade blankets and afghans lovingly 

created by volunteer ñblanketeersò. All church members 

are welcome to come and participate in these projects! 

  

 

 

In the upcoming month, children in Sunday School will learn about the miracles that Jesus 

performed such as walking on water and the calming of the storm. There will be a variety of 

hands on activities for all ages of children. Sunday School classes for preschool through High 

School are held weekly from 9:30am to 10:15am Sunday mornings.   
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PAPER AND OFFICE SUPPLY DRIVE 

UPDATE 

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO HAVE 

ALREADY MADE DONATIONS 

This new year, we are asking for your help to keep our office 

supplies fully stocked without putting a strain on our 

budget.  

Please keep in mind that we use a minimum of 1 ream of 

white paper per week and 1 ream of pastel colored paper per 

month for our Sunday Bulletins and Announcements. 

Please consider donating: 

�i ��Copy Paper:    Ream or case of 8 İ x 11 Bright White and/or Pastel Colors.  

�i ��Paper clips:   New Large Clips 

�i ��Sticky Notes:    Large  

�i ��Postage:    Forever Postage Stamps 

�i ��Rubber Bands: New ï all sizes    

�i ��New Pens 

�i ��Binder clips 

�i ��Scotch Tape:   Standard Size for a dispenser 

 

 

Our greatest need is for copy paper and postage,  

but all donations will be greatly appreciated. 


